At a meeting of Lower Broadheath Parish Council
 Held in the Village Hall on Monday 5th January 2009 at 7.30pm

Present: Mr. P. Simmonds (Vice Chairman)
   Mr. D. Hull 
               Mr. A Forrest
               Mr. M. Wedd

   Mrs.V. Swinburn

   Mrs J Plante



   Mr. M. Davis (Clerk)
In the absence of the parish council chairman it was agreed that the vice chairman should chair the meeting.
Apologies:  Apologies were received from Mrs B Beard, Ms. M. Davies and Cllr. A Davies 
Declaration of Interests: Mr. D Hull (Regional Spatial Strategy), Mr P Simmonds (Affordable Housing).
Minutes: The minutes of the meeting held on the 1st December 2008 having been circulated, were approved, proposed Mr Wedd, seconded Mr Forrest and signed by the Chairman.
The Parish Lengthsman Scheme: David Hunter, Worcestershire County Council, gave a presentation on the parish lengthsman scheme. Mr Hunter explained that the parish would receive a grant of up to £2,060 per annum to hire a lengthsman and fund additional materials and administration. It was agreed that the clerk would submit a note to members on the scheme and that if the parish council decided to proceed it would join on 1st April 2009.
Positive Activities Grant: Pat Lewis a qualified football coach gave a presentation on the benefits of Futsal, a non aggressive sport which develops football skills. It was suggested that the top 2 years at the primary school should be targeted. In view of the timescale it would be necessary to submit a bid to the County Council without delay. A progress report would be submitted at the next meeting. 
Matters arising:
Vicarage Green:  Nothing to report
Public Rights of Way and Footpaths: Mr Drinkwater had responded and the clerk will ask Martin Barnett to answer his queries. 
Highways: No response had been received from Mr Fitz-Hugh concerning the overgrown hedge on the B4204 between Broadheath Foods and the City Boundary. The clerk to contact highways concerning the hedge and overgrown verges. 
Mr Bass submitted a note about the ongoing safety issues on the B4204, the clerk to seek a response from highways. 
Allotments: Mr Forrest suggested that a further 4 plots could be provided adjacent to the site of the scout hut at a cost of £200 for fencing plus the cost of rotavating the area. It was proposed Mr Forrest, seconded Mr Hull and resolved to implement the necessary changes so that the 5 remaining prospective allotment holders could be accommodated. Mr Forrest and  Mr Simmonds to meet the clerk on site to agree actions.
Anti Social Behaviour: There was concern about the ongoing problem of motorcycles on the allotments. It was suggested that the police surgery should be stopped in the absence of any members of the public at the last sessions. However there were several parishioners at the 6th Jan meeting and the police did not turn up. Mr Simmonds prepared a list of queries, the clerk to submit to the police for action.
Affordable Housing:  Nothing to report.
Parish Plan:  The clerk advised that Hallow Parish Council had advised that they had ordered the VA signs and they would report on progress. Mr Roe also suggested Hallow PC might be prepared to hire a sign for say 6 weeks in order to provide a trial.
Village Hall:  Nothing to report.
Joint Core Strategy and Regional Spatial Strategy. : Mr Wedd reported that the current proposals to dual the Cotswold line should increase pressure for the creation of the Worcester Parkway Station. There was concern about a document circulated by the “combined action group” which contained mis-information. It was agreed that Mr Wedd and Mr Simmonds would prepare a letter to all councillors (and neighbouring parishes) explaining the need for the completion of the ring road particularly if the proposed development goes ahead. A note would also be prepared for inclusion in the Parish newsletter.
A letter had been received from SWJCS advising of “community consultation” meetings, on 28th Jan, 5th Feb, 16th Feb and 18th Feb at Hallow Parish Hall, St Peters Baptist Church, Perdiswell Youth Centre and Worcester Woods Country Park respectively. The clerk to prepare a notice advertising the events. Mr Wedd and Mr Simmonds to attend a briefing session at the Guild Hall on 15th Jan. 
Suspension of Standing Orders for Public Participation: Nothing to report.

Correspondence: The following correspondence was received:
1. WCC – Invitation to Budget Information Meeting on 27th Jan

2. MHDC – Caravans at Woodend, Crown East Lane- MHDC advised that the caravans were not being occupied.

3. PBNT – Plastic Bags No Thanks – Web Site – www.plasticbagsnothanks.org

Planning: The following applications were received for comments:
Planning Applications

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Application No.
	Address
	Type of works
	
	Comments

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	08/01828/FUL
	8 Peachley Gardens
	Proposed bedroom and 
	Overdevelopment of 

	
	
	
	
	ensuite to front of dwelling 
	site, recommend
	

	
	
	
	
	with entrance hall and                       MHDC should visit site
	

	
	
	
	
	conservatory to rear      .         
	
	
	
	

	08/01908/FUL
	Beech House
	Proposed 2 storey rear
	Overdevelopment of site

	
	
	Boadheath Common
	extension single storey garage
	
	

	
	
	
	
	new porch and new garage roof
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	08/01973/FUL
	Henwick Mill House
	Use of land as overspill car park
	No objection, note that 

	
	
	Martley Road
	for adjoining contractors yard,
	further land is used for
	

	
	
	
	
	depot, offices and maintenance        plant storage.
	

	
	
	
	
	centre
	
	
	
	

	Tree Preservation Orders
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	439 (2008)
	Torrington
	
	3 oak trees adjacent to 
	No comment 

	
	
	Bell Lane
	
	roadside boundary
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	440 (2008)
	Temple Laugherne 
	Oak adjacent to sewage tanks 
	No Comment 

	
	
	Farm
	
	at SO824560 and oak south 
	

	
	
	
	
	of sewage tanks
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Decision Notices
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	08/01511/FUL
	Green Hedges
	Proposed cottage and garage
	Withdrawn

	
	
	Bell Lane
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	08/01636/FUL
	Rosemont
	
	Single storey extensions and
	Approved
	

	
	
	Grange Lane
	alterations
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	08/01681/FUL
	Land at Peachley 
	Proposed change of use of
	Approved
	

	
	
	Court Farm & 
	land for extension to existing
	
	

	
	
	Ashfields Farm 
	touring caravan park
	
	
	

	
	
	Peachley Lane
	
	
	
	
	


Tree Preservation Orders: There was discussion about Tree Preservation Orders and it was considered that they were not reviewed sufficiently. Mr Wedd thought that the restrictions associated with TPO’s inhibited the maintenance of the trees in question. In view of the importance of the trees in Birchen Coppice screening any future development from the village it was agreed that the clerk should write to Malvern Hills District Council requesting that Birchen Coppice should be protected by a TPO.
Finance:      
a) Accounts for payment:
It was proposed by Mr Wedd, seconded by Mrs Swinburn and resolved to pay the following outstanding accounts:
1. Smart Cut – Grounds Maintenance November                      - £63.64

                                 Grounds Maintenance December

- £62.28






Total                              £125.92

      2.  Open Spaces Society – annual subscription


- £40.00 

      3.  Mr M Beard – Purchase of Risograph



- £95.00

      4.  Mr M Davis -  Purchase of Allotment Keys

            - £12.00   
b) Write Down of Fixed Assets – The clerk submitted the 2008/9 write down of fixed assets. It was agreed that the figures should be amended to include the Risograph recently purchased by Mike Beard and a revised paper would be submitted at the next meeting.
c) Evening Transport Grant – Mr Forrest discussed the possibility of applying for an evening transport grant. The proposed shared taxi service would greatly benefit residents without cars. The scheme would need the support of several parishes to proceed and a commitment of £700 per annum over a 2 year period would be required from the parish council. It was proposed by Mr Wedd, seconded by Mrs Plante and resolved that the Parish Council would support the evening transport scheme in principle subject to its viability being established.

The Common:  A meeting was arranged for 27th January attended by WCC highways, Mr Wedd, Mr Simmonds and the Lord of the Manor to discuss drainage on the Common at Bell Lane.
Web Site: The clerk reported that the web site was progressing well and WCC hoped to do some publicity soon. Members (including County and District councillors) were requested to send a passport type picture of themselves together with a résumé of their background and interests to be included on the web site. The web site can be found at www.worcestershire.gov.uk/myparish.
Any other business: Mrs Plante and Mr Hull reported that they had been to the school to explain the work of the council to the pupils. They had been impressed by the response and it was agreed that the council would be pleased to receive letters from pupils outlining areas of concern.
Mrs Swinburn complained that Malvern Hills District Council black refuse sacks were not fit for purpose. However some other members did not have the same concerns.
Date of Next meeting: 2nd February 2009 at 7.30pm.                  

